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Welcome! 

In this issue, we shine a spotlight on diabetes, and more specifically, the management of diabetic foot ulcers and the 

treatment services available at SKH. Also, we share a handy guide on appropriate footwear to recommend to patients 

with diabetes. Thank you!   

 

❖ Foreword by Dr Priscilla Chiam, Head and Senior Consultant, Department of Endocrinology, 

Sengkang General Hospital 

In 2016, Singapore declared a war on Diabetes. Seven years later, this war is still raging, and our 

battle is far from over. Diabetes Mellitus affects approximately 17% of Singaporean adults 

between the ages of 21 and 69 years. By 2050, we are looking at a lifetime risk of 50% in our 

adult population.  

One of the most dreaded complications of poorly controlled diabetes is Diabetes Foot Ulcer 

(DFU) and lower limb amputations. It may surprise some of you to learn that we have one of the highest 

amputation rates in the developed world. Losing a limb and, as a result, the potential loss of independence can be 

extremely traumatic to a patient. Many struggle to come to terms with this debilitating condition.  

 

This edition of the GP eBulletin will focus on the management of DFUs and introduce the multidisciplinary 

Diabetes Foot management services available at Sengkang General Hospital. With rapid access to our healthcare 

team consisting of the various disciplines including Endocrinology, Podiatry, Orthopaedic Surgery, Plastics Surgery 

and Vascular Surgery, we aim to work hand in hand with you to improve the management of DFUs and reduce the 

rate of lower limb amputations.  

 

You, the Primary Care Physicians, are likely to be the first and most frequent point of contact for a patient with 

diabetes. As you lead the frontline in our fight against Diabetes, let’s work together with our patients to tackle 

diabetes and its complications together. 

 

 

❖ Services  
 

Management of Diabetic Foot Ulcers at SKH  
 



 



If you are interested to know more, please contact: 

DREAM Service  

Dr Sueziani Binte Zainudin, Senior Consultant, Department of Endocrinology, SKH 

Email: sueziani.zainudin@singhealth.com.sg    

Diabetic Limb Salvage (DLS) Service  

Dr Francis Wong, Consultant, Department of Orthopaedic Surgery, SKH 

Email: francis.wong.k.l@singhealth.com.sg  

 
 

❖ Pearls of Wisdom 

Diabetics Foot Care: Guide to Choosing Appropriate Footwear  

 
 

If you are interested to know more, please contact: 

Siti Nurfarahdillah Binte Abdul Razak 

Senior Podiatrist, SKH 

Email: siti.nurfarahdillah.abdul.razak@skh.com.sg 
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❖ Highlights 

Updates on the GPFirst Programme   
 

To our GPFirst partners, thank you for being our trusted partner in delivering care to our patients.  

We are pleased to share the following updates on GPFirst.   

 

1) With the launch of Healthier SG, you would be able to partner more than one hospital for the GPFirst 

Programme (if necessary). This will be subjected to the audits from each hospital. Cross-regional GPFirst referrals 

will also be enabled where participating clinics have the option to refer patients to the “most appropriate” GPFirst 

acute hospitals.  

 

For conditions that require timely emergency care, do continue to encourage your patients to go to the nearest 

hospital’s emergency department without delay. The use of ambulance to transport life-threatening, or 

potentially life-threatening cases, is highly encouraged, to ensure patients are safely conveyed enroute. Your SKH-

CGH referral form will be accepted at all GPFirst-participating hospitals, as we gradually transit to the use of a 

unified GPFirst Referral Form across all hospitals.  

 

2) To enhance awareness of GPFirst and provide public education, an integrated communications campaign for 

GPFirst has been launched. Here are examples of GPFirst campaign materials that have been rolled out:  

 

RT platform screen door advertisements in Sengkang and Punggol:  
 

    
 

3) SGH and TTSH have also implemented GPFirst at their Emergency Departments since 1 April 2023.  

To date, acute hospitals participating in GPFirst are:   

• Sengkang General Hospital (SKH)  

• Changi General Hospital (CGH)  

• Khoo Teck Puat Hospital (KTPH)  

• National University Hospital (NUH) – Adult ED only  

• Ng Teng Fong General Hospital (NTFGH)  

• Singapore General Hospital (SGH)  



• Tan Tock Seng Hospital (TTSH)  

• Alexandra Hospital Urgent Care Centre (UCC)  

• Urgent Care Centre (UCC) @ Admiralty  

 

If you are interested to know more, please contact: 

Ms Ivy Goh  

Email: ivy.goh.y.h@skh.com.sg  

You may also visit https://www.singhealth.com.sg/rhs/get-well/gpfirst/pages/for-gps.aspx for more information.  

 

 
Copyright by Sengkang General Hospital 

For previous GP Bulletin issues, visit SKH website. 
Follow us on Facebook and Instagram. 

 
 

If you have any questions or wish to provide feedback, please email Julian.ang.x.l@skh.com.sg 
You have received this GP Bulletin because of your relationship with Sengkang General Hospital Pte. Ltd. 

We respect your privacy and will never share your email address with a third party. 
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